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COME VISIT and DIVE 
WITH YOUR FRIENDS and NEIGHBORS   

  Bay Area Divers meet at Clear Lake Park, 5001 NASA Road 1 at    
  7:30 pm the last Wednesday of each month (except December).   

GUESTS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME!  

B.A.D. Board of Directors meeting at Don Julio's Mexican     
Restaurant & Cantina, 2900 East Nasa Parkway, Seabrook, TX 
77586. Which is between Kirby Blvd. and Hwy 146. on the first 

Tuesday of each month at 7:00 pm.  
All members are welcome. 

      
   January, 2009             
           1           Happy N ew Year 
           6            BAD BOD Meeting              
       24/25          Texas Dive Show          
          28            BAD General Membership Meeting    
                             Craig Shannon– on spear fishing   

   February, 2009             
           3            BAD BOD Meeting              
         21            TGCC 2009 Annual Banquet–      

Bayland Community Center  
         25            BAD General Membership Meeting 
                        
    March, 2009             
            3            BAD BOD Meeting              
         21            Marine Conservation Research &     

   Dive Trip to Belize–Jim Rosborough  
          25            BAD General Membership Meeting  

    April, 2009             
            7            BAD BOD Meeting              
        TBA         8th Annual Bill Jones 2009   

   Cozumel Vacation  
          29            BAD General Membership Meeting  

   May, 2009             
            5            BAD BOD Meeting              
         27            BAD General Membership Meeting  

   June, 2009             
            2            BAD BOD Meeting              
         24            BAD General Membership Meeting   

    WEBSITE:       
www.bayareadivers.org

 

      

The BAD Calendar 

January 28, 2009  - General Meeting 
Social starts at 7pm - Meeting at 7:30pm  

This meeting will be held at  
Clear Lake Park   

Craig Shannon and Maximum Scuba will be giving a great 
presentation on Spear Fishing this month. Craig Shannon hosts 

Spear Fishing Tournaments periodically throughout the year and 
some of the winners have won state records. Maximum Scuba 

offers Underwater Hunting classes and will also be providing door 
prizes. This will be a fun and informative meeting, and you could 

win a great prize. 

January 

Ralph Guy Catillo 1 
PeeWee Dwire 2 
Steven Morrison 2 
Lucinda Guajardo 8 
Chelsy Hernandez 10 
Hunter Hotchinson 17 
Mike Taylor 18 
David  Suba 24 
Ashley Polaha 30 
Pam Hoestenbach 31 

http://www.bayareadivers.org
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Bay Area Divers Officers & Directors 

  

  President      Jim Delane                        Jimdelane@bayareadivers.org  

  V. President  Christine Zamora               crazamora@earthlink.net

 

   
  Secretary      Sandee Roquemore          Moreroqus@aol.com

   

  Treasurer      Steve Giesler                steve.giesler@gmail.com 
   
  Editor            Ja Van Pruett                    aladyfish@verizon.net  

  Board            Randy Widaman               cap10randy@comcast.net   

  Board            Lanelle Hanagriff               lhanagriff@gmail.com   

  Board            Paul Hanagriff                   paulhanagriff@gmail.com

    

Webmaster:   Jim Delane                  Jimdelane@bayareadivers.org  

  Bartender:      

  Sales:            Christine Zamora         crazamora@earthlink.net  

   

     WEBSITE:  www.bayareadivers.org. 

 

2  

Meetings ARE OPEN TO All, so come on out and join 
us for our next meeting TUESDAY, February 3rd, 2009 
at 7:00 PM at Don Julio's Mexican Restaurant &       
Cantina, 2900 East Nasa Parkway, Seabrook, TX 77586. 
Which is between Kirby Blvd. and Hwy 146. Everyone is 
encouraged to attend as we appreciate everyone’s      
participation and your input. Come earlier if you 
would like to eat and visit with some of us prior to the 
meeting. 

By: Jim Delane                     

Happy Diving in 2009! Bay Area Divers is off to a New 
Year and I anticipate it to be a lot of fun! The presenta-
tion at the general meeting this month will be about 
spear fishing. We get an opportunity to learn about local 
spear fishing and where we can learn more and who we 
can hook up with to start. This will be great.   

We have quite a few new members that joined us over 
the holidays. The common comment was that they are 
looking for people to dive with. Let’s all get together 
this year and do a bunch of dives! I expect this year, we 
will do lots of local lake diving, I anticipate some local 
rig diving and then there are the great trips that we can 
all join in on. Maybe we can get a group together and 
dive the Texas Clipper! Remember that you do not have 
to wait to be   invited. If you plan to go and dive a local 
lake – let us know and we will let the club know your 
plans. It is always fun to dive with a group – even if it is 
Twin Lakes in   Manvel.   

We have a new Board of Directors and they are enthused 
and ready to get after it. I sent out some referendums on 
some things concerning the club and appreciate your 
email reply. The Board will take your opinions and  
comments into consideration before we do anything.   

I sent out in the Blurb some no-diving activities that you 
might be interested in. The BBQ judging and Mardi 
Gras. Also, I mentioned Jim Rosborough and his Belize 
trip.   

Remember to go to the website and check out the events 
calendar. www.bayareadivers.com

  
I look forward to seeing everyone again and for a fun 
year blowing bubbles.  

Dive often - Dive safe! 
Jim Delane 

Would like to thank Christie Zamora  &  
Ja Van Pruett for 

or purchasing your door prizes for the club  
for the month of November. 

Almost everyone

 

that attended the meeting 

won a Door Prize 
So you see — sometimes it pays to go to  

the meeting. 

December Birthday’s 

Jim Rosborough 2 
Debby McBrode  4 
Mike DeHart  5 
Jose Garcia 5 
Mei-Hwa Ferguson  11 
Jeremy Medlin 13 
Melanie Ferguson  15 
Bill Courtright 21 
Steven Giesler 22 
Brent Graham 24 
Christopher Chung 26 
Kim Zimmerman  30 

http://www.bayareadivers.org
http://www.bayareadivers.com
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We are going into our fourth year for this 
contest. Every time your name/or picture 
has been entered in the newsletter you will 
receive a point.  The way to get you name 
in the newsletter is to Get Involved.  We 
have several events coming up & need 
chair people.  The Winner’s will be        
announced in the January 2009 Newsletter 
and at that time you will receive your gift. 

Articles Award—For the most articles turned in 
for Publication as well as being Printed:  The 
winner receives a $25.00 Gift  Certificate to     
Restaurant of their choice.   

1st Place Jim Ward          — 146 articles 
2nd Place Dennis Camp       —  70 articles 
3rd Place Bill Jones  — 17 articles   

Activity Award—For having your name or     
picture in newsletter  the most:  The winner    
receives his Membership for 2009 paid for by 
editor.  

1st Place Randy Widaman   — 20 times 
2nd Place Jim Delane    — 16 times 
3rd Place Jim Jenkins    —  10 times 
3rd Place Christie Zamora   —  10 times  

P.S. This is not put on by the Club, this is solely  
sponsored by the Editor of the Newsletter. My aim is 
to get more people involved in the club and share 
some of the responsibilities.  

Members — 

 
Now is the time to renew your 

membership. Please fill out the enclosed 
copy of the membership form, send it in or 

bring it to the next meeting. 

It's a new year with new fun activities for Bay Area      
Divers.  Starting this January, B.A.D. will be giving     
participation tickets to members for events throughout the 
year. With the proceeds from the 50/50 raffles at the meet-
ings, B.A.D will award the winner of the participation  
raffle a gift certificate to Maximum Scuba with a mini-
mum balance of $300 at the Anniversary Dinner in No-
vember. Depending on the success of the 50/50 raffles, 
this amount could significantly increase. The more you 
participate, the better your odds of winning.  

In order to get a ticket put in the drawing, members can do 
a number of things: 
1. Become a new member or renew membership. 
2. Attend a monthly meeting, board of directors meeting        
          or Texas Gulf Coast Counsel meeting. 
3.   Attend a club sponsored event or outing. 
4.   Bring a guest. 
5.   Volunteer to bring food or door prizes. 
6. Submit an article or picture for the newsletter 
7.    Submit an article or picture for the website.  

New & Re-Newed Members —

   

Jacqueline Armstrong, Wayne Ayer & Pam 
White, Dylan, Raleigh & Robert Briscoe Jr., 

Robert & Suzanne Bucher,  
Ralph & Sterling Castillo, Rick Decker,  

Mike Dehart, Jay Fester,  
Valerie Friedrich, Brent Graham,  

Claudia Hess, Holli Gilbert,  
Hunter Hotchinson, Shelby Kamman,  

Christine, Jeff & Scott Longmore,  
Mark Schneider, Debby McBride,  
James Parker, Rebecca Sykes,  

Della & Mark Phillips, Alexs Richardson, 
Lydia Schneider, Kip Stubbs, John Van Atta 

& Barbara Clay, Jason & Pat Yokubaitis, 
Christine, Alexis, Marty, Rafe Zamora, 

Andrew & Kim Zimmerman  
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